a friend-~

Around 5:00 p.m. on October 29th, 1976, Helen M. McKenchen stepped onto
the efevator on the 5th §Loon at 1200 Bay and headed toward stneet Level.

14 was :l:he'ﬁina!_ agternoon of work. The driied §lower arrangements, the
pensonak pictures and mementos had been packed up for their journey %o
Strhatfond and her office was neat and tidy fon the Acting Directonr, Miss
Margaret Myer, Supervison of Foods and Nutnition, to watlk into on Monday
moaning. The final suggestions and Last memos had been wnitten.

Everyone had mixed feelings and all were sad and happy at the same time.
Everyone grom head office staff to each Women's Institute membern felt
they wene Losing a perdonal friend. Someone who had been "there" for 20
yeans, giving advice and assisting all — Helen McKercher.

One outstanding quality, and a prionity with hern, was the balanced
devotion she gave fo both the wonk of the Women's Institute and the Home
Economics Branch. This was not easy, for both placed heavy demands on
hen time, energies and talents.

There was warmth embodied in this special Lady and a wit and wisdom to
match. She packed more ideas, guidance and charisma into 24 hours and
yet gound time to suggest solutions to harnd-conre problems.

There were parties and gifts, Luncheons and reminiscingd; eachand every
special event a genuine token of friendship and Love.

Miss McKenchen's goals werne afways superior and she encouwraged all to
give of thein best. She was an image maker and expected all to uphofd
the high standands of Life styles that were worthy of the Ontario Women's
Institutes. She fostered co-operation and a sense of responsibility at
all Levels.

Women's Institutes have been fortunate to have had Miss McKercher as
dinectorn - always hready with thoughtful advice and always Looking ahead
fon the future of the W.I. As membens, we are all personally grateful
to the Department of Agricultune for appointing her 20 years ago.

She was indeed mindful of providing extra benefits to assist us - the
help of the home economists, the up-Zo-date counses, thaining schools,
4-H, prninting Home and Country, were only a few.

When one Looks back to 1897 when the oniginal Women's Tnstitutes' con-
stitution was wnitten, the §inst appeal grom the new onganization fon
co-operation and §inancial assistance was to the Honourable John Dryden,
Ministen of Agricultune. In 1919, when the organization had ghoun and
a provincial board estabLished, Mr. George Putnam, Superintendent of
Women's Institutes, Department of Agriculture, was named honowrary
president.

Seven pernsons with varying titles have served as Liaison between aghi-
cultune and Women's Institutes during these years and each has worked
hand to encourage programs to keep Women's Institutes up with the Zimes
and 3L hold onto the identity fon which they were founded. The
ministens of agriculture over the yeans have been generous to owr W.1I.

Through the ministny, Helen McKencher's contribution to the Women's
Institutes has added another milestone in the annals of ouwr history.
Voun talent fon dealing with peopfe has set you apart, we always feli
you were one of "us" and we thank you gor just being you. Happy

retinement!
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